Mission statement 
In 2015, the United Nations established 17 Sustainable Development Goals to promote “peace and prosperity for people and the planet”.  These goals cover multiple domains, from poverty to climate actions and encapsulate a movement in society towards an adaptable and sustainable future. 
As part of this effort, the Canadian government has committed to the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development and has published two reports detailing their progress in implementing these goals. The progress is measured using the Canadian Indicator Framework for Sustainable Development and each goal is subdivided into smaller subcategories which are given a rank in comparison to the 2030 target. Many of the goals are intertwined, relying on complex factors that are difficult to unravel. Underpinning a strong Canadian economy is ensuring that the people that live here can meet their basic needs. After all, if people can’t meet their basic needs, how are they going to innovate and advocate for greater societal change?
The second sustainable development goal highlights the need to end hunger across Canada. Stating that “all people in Canada are able to access a sufficient amount of safe, nutritious, and culturally diverse food”. With the rising cost of living, uncertainty of foreign relations, and lasting effects of Covid-19, Canada’s last report on the state of the zero-hunger goal saw a deterioration in the country’s food security. This means that less Canadians have access to food now than in 2015. These effects are not only seen at a federal level, but in researching the local effects of hunger, the results remained similar. In 2024, the City of Surrey, British Columbia released a report detailing their findings from community engagement forums. This report sought to understand how the public felt about a variety of issues and was released in preparation of the City of Surrey’s new Social Development Plan. The report highlights that Surrey citizens are concerned with the affordability of food, the high demand for food banks, and lack of access to nutritious, culturally diverse food options. Citizens also reported that the city should increase access to non-for-profit grocery stores, increase neighbourhood or grassroots food security programs, and work towards destigmatizing accessing food supports.
In support of creating an affordable and sustainable future, our team has worked to create an app for the residents of Surrey that will help to address their concerns and identify areas of need across the city. This will help in both the short term, providing residents with critical information to help reduce hunger, and the long term, allowing decision makers to see and download information to help aid in critical decision making. As the Surrey Social Development Plan is still being reworked, this app may have a real impact in lobbying city officials to increase support in areas of need. 
